
 
 

 

March 24, 2022 

 

 

Chairwoman Kay Granger    Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro  

House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee  

H-307 The Capitol      2313 Rayburn House Office Building  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Borough of Waynesboro’s new Emergency Services Complex in 

fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Borough of Waynesboro, 

located at 55 East Main St, Waynesboro, PA 17268. The funding will be used for construction of 

the Emergency Services Complex.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project will directly improve the 

quality of life for citizens within the Borough and throughout the region. The complex will 

provide improved emergency services to meet the needs of the surrounding area. The ability to 

station first responders in a new complex with will greatly enhance the level of emergency 

response coordination in southern Franklin County. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for the purposes authorized in 

Section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

John Joyce, M.D.  

Member of Congress 


